SEATTLE AQUARIUM

RESEARCH POLICY AND PROCEDURE
The Seattle Aquarium is committed to the support and pursuit of pertinent and topical aquatic animal conservation, ecology, behavior, and management research.  To reach this goal, the Seattle Aquarium will support cooperative research projects with professionals outside Seattle Aquarium organization as well as encourage staff and volunteers to develop and pursue research projects.  Animals brought into the Seattle Aquarium for research projects will be required to undergo standard quarantine and/or isolation procedures required by TSA and by permitting agencies.

TSA will primarily support research that falls into two basic categories:

· Husbandry - Research projects pertinent to the Seattle Aquarium animal husbandry are those that either help maintain exhibits and support animal health care or provide answers to specific biological questions that would allow the Seattle Aquarium to increase species survival and reproduction.  A stable captive collection reduces the need to collect wild animals to fulfill our mission.

· Non-Husbandry - Non-husbandry research is devoted to answering specific biological and environmental questions that doesn’t necessarily support animal husbandry at the Seattle Aquarium but does support our mission statement.
Research projects conducted in conjunction with the Seattle Aquarium facilities, animal collection, and staff must be approved by the at least three members of the Curatorial staff (Curator of Conservation research, Curator of Fish and Invertebrates and/or the Curator of Mammals/Birds, and the Curator of Life Sciences). Only projects that are non-invasive in nature and support the Seattle Aquarium’s mission to “inspire conservation of the marine environment” will be approved.
The project proposal will include a written rationale or reason for suggested work, a research hypothesis, materials and methods, and a timeline.  Each proposal will be evaluated on a case by case basis to determine if the Seattle Aquarium has adequate space, resources, and staff time for successful completion of the project.  Each project will be reviewed to determine if the procedures are non-invasive or if they will unnecessarily negatively impact the collection.  
Project results will be shared with the Seattle Aquarium Curatorial staff before publication in any form (lay or scientific). If the research is deemed acceptable for publication outside the Seattle Aquarium, then the Seattle Aquarium must be acknowledged.  If the Seattle Aquarium staff participates in research and writing of results, then those staff members should be awarded co-authorship. Final research results, regardless of the form, will be submitted to the Curator of Conservation Research/Animal Health for archiving.

